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	Chebucto Community Net
Annual General Meeting 

April 29, 2010



Chebucto Community Net Society
Minutes of the 2009 Annual General Meeting
29 April 2009

The meeting was preceded by two excellent presentations. Keith McPhail of the Imagine Bloomfield  project and long time member of Chebucto Community Net gave an illustrated presentation focused on redevelopment of Bloomfield Centre as an active focus for community activities.   Richard Connelly, a Chebucto Community Net Board member who conceived the convenience store program and has actively promoted it over the past two months, reviewed this innovative mode of advertising Chebucto Community Net throughout the metro region.

Bernie Hart called the meeting to order at 8:15 pm.
Minutes of the 2008 Annual General Meeting were circulated. Tony Cianfaglione moved acceptance of the minutes, seconded by John MacKay. Carried. 

Report from the Chair (by Bernie Hart, Chair)

June this year marks the fifteenth anniversary of Chebucto Community Net. Chebucto the only remaining Community Net in Atlantic Canada, the executive maintains contact with those groups still active in Montreal, Ottawa, Toronto, Vancouver and Victoria. 

The past two years have been particularly difficult. Active membership has dropped drastically as members move to well advertised, commercial high speed networks and very few new users come on board. October 2008 saw the first fee increase in over a decade, full Internet service for individual members was set at $125 per year. Member support has been heartening, however a significant increase in user numbers is needed in order for Chebucto to maintain its presence as an Internet service provider.

Andrew Wright and Johnathan Thibodeau, are responsible for the operation of the office, and the technical maintenance and development. respectively.  They are Chebucto’s only staff. Andrew is on half salary and will remain at this level until incoming funds are sufficient to sustain both staff at full remuneration. 

Bernie Hart moved acceptance of the Report by the Chair, seconded by Tony Cianfaglione. Carried.
Report from the Policy Committee (by Andrew Wright)

There were very few abuse complaints this past year and those that occurred were associated with AOL users.

An agreement between storeowners participating in the convenience store programme and Chebucto was drawn up and is now in use.
Technical Report (by Johnathan Thibodeau)

Several upgrades in both hardware and software were handled over the year.  The installation of a battery backup system provides a reserve power supply. 

The wireless project in the vicinity of Spencer Houses has been operating for several months.  New hardware is on hand, and we are looking forward to go ahead with a wireless project in Joe Howe Manor.  

Financial Report (by Alan Turner, Treasurer)

Data in the financial report underlines the need for Chebucto to retain the members we have, to attract new ones, and to regain some who left us for other internet providers. Chebucto depends on membership for its existence; if we cannot turn the trend in membership loss around Chebucto’s future is bleak. Alan tabled a deficit budget for 2009.
Alan moved the acceptance of the Treasurer’s Report, seconded by Michael Marshall. Carried. 
Appointment of Auditor 

John MacKay moved Chebucto continue with the current auditor, Harnish Sutherland and Watt in 2009, seconded by Doug Rigby. Carried.

Election of Directors

When Bill Matheson opened the election of directors to the floor no nominations were forthcoming, however two individuals submitted their own names: Michael Marshall and Jeff Warnica.  These names were accepted.  Directors for 2009-10 are thus presently serving officers: Alan Turner, Bernie Hart, Joe Thomas, Kent Murray, Marilyn MacDonald,  Mary Rigby, Max Russell, Richard Connelly, and Michael Marshall and Jeff Warnica.  

Bill Matheson moved the slate of directors as presented be accepted, seconded by Tony Cianfaglione. Carried.

Other Business

Bernie, on behalf of the group as whole, expressed appreciation for the opportunity to hold Chebucto Community Net’s annual meeting at Bloomfield Centre and wished Keith McPhail and other members of the Imagine Bloomfield good luck on the implementation of the project. 

Adjournment 

The meeting was adjourned at 9:20 pm

 Mary Dwyer Rigby
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